PLANNING COMMISSION
MINUTES 11/1/2020
Meeting called to order at 5:30.  
Present were Cody Moore, Shawn Swartzentruber, Loni Gress, Charlene Ervin, Kellie Ferrell 
 Mayor Jeff Wise via Zoom.  Paul Kelnhofer was in attendance with a request.
Minutes from the last meeting were read and approved with a motion by Cody Moore and a second by Loni Gress.  
Paul Kelnhofer spoke on his request to get possession of the alley between Maple and Lincoln Streets.  He explained that access would be available to sewer work if needed.  He currently has this area paved and it has foot traffic that he would like to limit by closing the alley with fencing.  He has offered to buiy the alley area.  Mayor Wise mentioned a perpetual ownership might be possible granting the easement to Kelnhofer.  Mr. Kelnhofer was excused from the meeting after his presentation.
Mayor Wise was speaking to the City Attorney during our meeting and was told that the city would determine a value of the alley Mr. Kelnhofer wants possession of.
Resignations have been accepted from Chair Jim Richards and member Nikki Trueblood.  Discussion on a new Chair brought about Cody Moore volunteering for the position.  A motion was made by Shawn and seconded by Loni to accept Cody as new Chair of the Planning Commission.
How this Commission should operate and what we are to deal with followed.  Mayor Wise feels that most of the problems with the Commission receiving every building permit have been resolved and only those that require the Commission making a decision should be given to us.  Mayor Wise explained that the Building Inspector, Mr. Beiderstaff will be the one who is called for inspections or any complaints. The Commission only works on the ordinances being followed.  
Members present voted that the Commission will consist of seven (7) members.  The motion was by Loni and a second by Shawn.  The Commission will meet on November 17th at 6:00 p.m. to discuss viable members and the list will be given to Mayor Wise to make contact with those individuals regarding their willingness to serve.  Cody suggested that new members should agree to collaborate with other members at meetings for the better of the city, that they should have the ability to read and understand ordinances and that there be a fair division of age and gender among the Commission members.  A Public Hearing will follow at 6:30 in regards to Mr. Kelnhofer’s request.  
Dawn Layden will be asked to post the public hearing for Mr. Kelnhofer.  Loni Gress explained that costs of publishing belong to Mr. Kelnhofer.  
Motion to adjourn by Loni Gress and second by Shawn Swartzentruber at 6:41 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Charlene Ervin
